GENERAL MANAGER REPORT OCTOBER 2021


· There were no shutdowns in operations in October for COVID-19
· We are continuing to do daily Covid-19 screening for employees.
· We had no water line breaks in the month of October.
· We have opened the Administration Office back up to the Membership. After moving office space around we were able to gain enough space to open back up. 
· We closed out the month of September with 90% collections in Operations. 
· We are tracking to end the year on budget.
· Maintenance did several repairs on trails throughout the community.
· Met with KPFF the Engineers for Roads project 1 design 30% review. 
· The average water PH for the month of October was 7.53.
· All water testing came back clean for the month of October. We did our State mandated large sample testing in September and all 28 tests from that came back clean.
· Our water system leakage is at 28% we lost 8,139,108 gallons of water in this last quarter. That is up from the 21% from the previous quarter.
· We had no break ins at Maintenance in the month of October.
· We received reimbursement for the insurance claim from the back gate damage.
· Vandalism for the last 4 weeks-
9/17/21 cleaned up broken bottles in parking lot
9/20/21 cleaned up broken glass and sink full of debris at the Reichel cabana. Also, the swim rope taken apart, re-attached.
9/27/21 cleaned up broken glass at the Madrona cabana
9/27/21 Longmire cabana sink filled with BBQ charcoal debris. Also, a globe from the dressing room stolen.
9/27/21 All the paper towels and soft soap in urinal both bathrooms. Cleaned out
9/27/21 Cleaned up broken glass at loop lane cabana. Tables need to be repainted from graffiti.
10/22/21 power meter glass broken, will call PSE.
10/22/21 Cleaned feces off the walls in the Reichel bathroom.
Ongoing….. repair broken sally arm 8 times
Ongoing….. picking up roadside trash and debris left on roadside.
· Ballots were sent out for the upcoming AGM. 
· We have begun issuing warning letters for Compliance directly from Admin to help streamline the process. We have sent out 26 warning letters in October.
· We began delimbing trees from the roadsides.  
· We placed 15 liens on properties that either had not made arrangements for payment, had not kept arrangements, or we had been unable to make contact. After those liens were filed, we had 2 people come in and pay off right away and one that came in to say that they would be starting to make their payments. 
· One of our houses that has had constant compliance issues has made significant improvement cleaning up the property. They also brought their account current.
· We met with the City of Yelm; they are putting in the same radio read meters that we will be starting to install this next year. We went over the efficiency of the meters, their process etc. They recommend when we have them installed that we go to monthly billing, so we are able to catch leakage sooner than we currently are able. They can read meters up to a half mile away from their location. This has the potential of saving the Community 1280  hours of work per year.
· We are working with the Accounting Manager and Auditor to complete the 2019 and 2020 audits that are being done in tandem right now.
· Replaced the Clearwood sign at the back gate.







